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Dear Resident                                                                                                                                                                 

Fossoway Settlements Long-Term Development Strategy (LTDS)
Perth & Kinross Proposed Local Development Plan (LDP) 2012
In November 2010, I wrote to residents in the Fossoway villages of Blairingone, Carnbo, Crook of Devon/Drum, Powmill and Rumbling Bridge regarding the above LTDS.  This followed previous letters, planning and public meetings plus two questionnaires between May 2005 and July 2010.  You may recall that the preparation of  the LTDS for the area grew out of a recommendation by the Inquiry Reporter included in our current Local Plan 2004 (Para 5.20) by Perth & Kinross Council (PKC) after community representations.  The Fossoway Community Strategy Group (SG) have assisted me throughout this process and finalised village maps on landscape capacity (excluding Carnbo) in response to the Tyldesley Study Report of August 2005 were submitted on 28 July 2010 to PKC having assessed representations received, the outcome of the questionnaires and taken account of subsequent planning consents, etc.

You may also recall that, prior to PKC’s finalisation of their Main Issues Report (MIR) for the new LDP, I made three major submissions on 30 June 2009, 31 August 2009 and 28 July 2010 to them, the latter noting the widespread concern about the 28 significant housing development sites put forward for Fossoway and that ‘there is far more land being offered for development than could ever be justified by any realistic assessment of need’.  In response PKC were stringent in their assessment of appropriate housing sites when publishing their MIR on 8 October 2010 which put forward two options for the 90 houses required in Kinross-shire’s landward area viz:-

Option 1, A series of three or four sites between 20 and 30 houses each at Blairingone (East and North), Powmill, Farm/Hotel, Scotlandwell, and Wester Balgedie.

Option 2, Concentrated all 90 houses on one site at either Naemoor Road, Crook of Devon or in Powmill (straddling the A977 between the village centre and Gartwhinzean Loan)

I hope you were able to attend the consultation events on their MIR that PKC held at Lochleven Community Campus in Autumn 2010 and the public meeting I held at Powmill on 16 December 2010.

Following these and consultation with the SG, I made a major submission to the MIR on 10 February 2011 (available on the Fossoway website - www.fossoway.org) agreeing with preferred Option 1 above, along with Cleish and Fossoway Community Councils , Friends of Rural Kinross-shire (FORK) and Kinross-shire Civic Trust (KCT).  I strongly criticised the inclusion of the Naemoor Road site in Option 2.  PKC held a surgery with the ward councillors in October 2011 when it became clear that Option 2 found favour with the planning officers and I again reiterated my objection to PKC’s continued promotion of the Naemoor Road site, when it has been opposed by the community for many years.  In response, PKC published their Proposed LDP in January 2012 and are to hold two public consultation events at Lochleven Community Campus on Saturday 18 February 2012 (10:00 – 15:30) and Wednesday 14 March 2012 (14:00 – 20:00). 
This important and significant plan for the future of our Council area to 2024 can be found online at www.pkc.gov.uk/proposedLDP
and the preferred method of making representations is online, with a representation period that ends at 16:00 on 10 April 2012. 
I would ask you to note, in particular, the following from the LDP viz:-

1.
Despite the current economic downturn, a population growth projection of 22% to 2031 as per our Single Outcome Agreement (previous Structure Plan growth rate was 3%) continues to be the basis of the LDP.

2.
Housing densities will be increased and there will be some irrecoverable loss of prime agricultural land in order to accommodate such growth.

3.
Our unanimously approved 2009 Housing in the Countryside Policy is to be re-consulted on.

4.
Areas of Great Landscape Value (AGLVs) are removed from the LPD.  It is not clear that Supplementary Guidance on Landscape Protection is open for consultation and Policy ER6 only mentions National Scenic Areas; perhaps Kinross-shire’s AGLVs should be so designated?

5.
Settlement boundaries for the Fossoway villages have been altered and should be carefully examined for the changes.
6.
In order to meet the revised Tayplan requirements for the period of the LDP approximately 700 houses are proposed for the Kinross Planning Area, of which 250 are in the landward area (100 within the Lochleven Catchment and 150 outwith it).

7.
The LDP proposes to zone two sites for these 150 houses, 120 at Powmill and 30 at Scotlandwell, which in reality is a combination of Option 1 and Option 2 from the MIR.  
8.
The LDP completely fails to mention or to address the need for major mitigation measures on the A977.

I believe that the development sector will challenge the housing proposals as being insufficient provision but welcome PKC’s belated recognition of the work of the SG in informing the settlement strategies.

Clearly there is an urgent need to consult residents and try to ascertain the wider community view; I need to report on my submission to the MIR of 10 February 2011, the main points of the LDP and its relationship to Tayplan, timescales and methods for comment, etc.  To this end, it is intended to hold three evening public meetings in Fossoway during February and March 2012 per notice overleaf.  
I URGE YOU TO ATTEND THEM IF AT ALL POSSIBLE AND MAKE YOUR VIEWS KNOWN ON THE FUTURE OF OUR AREA TO 2024.
Kind regards and best wishes for 2012
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Councillor Mike Barnacle
Independent Member for Kinross-shire at Perth and Kinross Council

Dear Resident

The notice below and attached letter is sent to you as important information that I feel you need to be aware of and if at all possible attend the meeting arranged for your village.

PUBLIC MEETINGS IN THE FOSSOWAY AREA

To discuss how the Perth & Kinross proposed Local Development Plan 2012 relates to the Fossoway Settlement Development Strategy:- 
THURSDAY 23 FEBRUARY 2012 – at Institute, Crook of Devon – 7:30 p.m.

(focussing on CARNBO, CROOK OF DEVON AND DRUM)

TUESDAY 28 FEBRUARY 2012 – at Moubray Hall , Powmill – 7:30 p.m.

(focussing on POWMILL AND RUMBLING BRIDGE)

TUESDAY 27 MARCH 2012 – at Blairingone Primary School - 7:30 p.m.

(focussing on BLAIRINGONE)
For further information contact:
Councillor Michael Barnacle (01577 – 840516)

Bronwen Wheatley (01577 – 840212)




 

2 High Street


Perth   PH1 5PH


Tel: 01738 475000


Fax: 01738 475007











Councillor Michael A Barnacle


Moorend


Waulkmill 


Crook of Devon


Kinross-shire


KY13 0UZ





Tel:  01577 840516








